Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners’ Association (BSPOA)
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, June 21, 2011
Call to order

Brionne Ouei called the meeting to order at 6:35pm at Brionne Ouei’s residence.
Present were:

Brionne Ouei, President

Dan Batson, Secretary

Jack White, Treasurer

Horst Lipke, Director
Jamie Newell, Director
Approval of minutes from last meeting

Minutes from the meeting held on 05/03/2011 were read.  Brionne motioned to accept the minutes as read, second by Jack White and all were in favor.

Old Business
DONE
Letter will be given by the Secretary and a copy of these minutes to Brionne and Jack in order to remove Elizabeth from our checking account and replace her with Brionne.

DONE
This evening, Dan will revoke passwords to outgoing board member emails on the nwaBSPOA.org website and replace them with the passwords for the new, incoming members to grant access and keep things going within their designated positions.

DONE
Meeting dates were discussed at length and a new, standardized schedule for the 3rd Tuesday of the appropriate month we need to meet in within the quarter was settled on.

· Tuesday, June 21, 2011  -Brionne

· Tuesday, September 20, 2011  -Jack

· Tuesday, November 15, 2011  -Brionne

DONE
Newsletter to be sent out this week or next:  Announce new members on Lot 1, Phil & Melissa Roades new baby?, Graduating seniors (Elizabeth Smith getting these to me).

New Business

The replacement tree was planted by Westwood Gardens at the top of our hillside entrance.  We do not want to lose this.
Lot #40 has an issue with a lien still being on the property which the board had placed.  Jack White, Treasurer, motioned to dismiss the current lien expenses incurred by the POA on lot #40 ($30), Dan Batson second and all were in favor.
Lot #44 still has a lien on the property.

Lot #54 has paid and the board has removed the lien on this property.

Jack presented the board with a “demand letter” template given to him by our attorney.  Our secretary will clean up this letter and post this as well as another form letter on our website for future use by the board.

Jamie motioned to accept Mike Kyle’s name as an ACC member, second by Brionne Ouei and all were in favor.  Our secretary has forwarded his email to the current two ACC members (Buffy Scherer & David Kimball).

Lot # 61 has a boat that has been parked on the roadway numerous times in the past month and no one on the board approved any of these overnight stays.  Brionne and Dan will walk over to the owner and let him know of the covenant violation.

Brionne and Dan will be starting a new form on our web server for all board members to utilize when members need authorization for overnight usage, etc.

Jack presented the board with an updated Expenses vs Budget for 2011.  Approved with one clerical correction on Line #13 (Social) which would be zeroed out.
Dan will post the 3 new forms, lien on, lien off, and demand letter, onto our SHARED folder on the web server for the boards future use.

Adjournment

Dan Batson motioned to adjourn at 8:10pm, second by Brionne Ouei, all were in favor.
